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VIA HAND DELIVERY 

Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 lYh Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: Annual Satellite Report of Star One S.A. 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

Please find enclosed a copy of Star One S.A.'s annual satellite report for the year 
ending May 3 1,2008. Please call the undersigned if you have any questions regarding this 
submission. 

Sincerely, 

Counsel for Star Opie S.A. 

cc: 
FCC Columbia Operations Center 
Helen Domenici, Chief, International Bureau 
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ANNUAL REPORT OF 
STAR ONE S.A. 

Pursuant to 47 C.F.R. $0 25.137(d) and 25.210(1), Star One S.A. ("Star One") 

hereby files this annual satellite report. Except as otherwise indicated, the information in this 

report is current as of May 3 1,2008. Star One presently has three Brazilian-licensed space 

stations on the Commission's Permitted Space Station List that are authorized to provide service 

to the United States: 

On March 29,2006, the International Bureau authorized the Brazilian- 
licensed Star One C1 satellite to serve the United States from the 65" W.L. 
orbital location using both the C- and Ku-band by adding the satellite to the 
Permitted List. The Star One C1 satellite commenced operation at 65" W.L. 
on December 20,2007. Star One has made capacity on the satellite available 
for service to the United States, but none of the transponders has yet been 
leased or sold for such service. There have been no non-scheduled 
transponder outages for more than thirty minutes in the preceding year, nor 
are there any transponders not available for service or otherwise not 
performing to specifications. 

On September 9,2005, the International Bureau authorized the Brazilian- 
licensed Star One C2 satellite to serve the United States from the 70" W.L. 
orbital location by adding the satellite to the Permitted List. While the 
satellite is a hybrid C- and Ku-band satellite, the authority of Star One C2 to 
serve the United States is limited to the Ku-band. The Star One C2 satellite 
commenced operation at 70" W.L. on June 2,2008. Transponder usage, 
outage and availability information for the Star One C2 satellite will be 
provided in next year's annual report. 

On February 7,2008, the International Bureau authorized the Brazilian- 
licensed Star One C5 satellite to serve the united States froin the 68" W.L. 
orbital location using both the C- and Ku-band by adding the satellite to the 
Permitted List. Star One has complied with all applicable milestones 
associated with the Star One C5 satellite. It timely posted a perfoi-inance bond 
for the satellite on March 12,2008. Pursuant to its Pemiitted List ruling, Star 
One has until February 7, 2009 to enter into a non-contingent satellite 
manufacturing contract for the Star One C5 satellite. 


